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April 26,2018

Admiral Paul F. Zukunft Lt. Gen. Todd T. Semonite

Commandant Chief of Engineers

U.S. Coast Guard U.S. Army Corps of Engineers

2703 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave. SE 441 G Street NW -

Washington, DC 20593-7000 Washington, DC 20314-1000

Dear Admiral Zukunft and Lt. Gen Semonite:

As you may be aware, the Sandpoint Junction Connector Project is part of the BNSF Great
Northern Corridor, which is nationally significant and allows the transportation of vital freight
and passengers from the Great Lakes to the Pacific Northwest. Many farmers, miners, ranchers,
manufacturers, energy producers, lumber businesses, and Amtrak trains rely on the successful
operation of this corridor. As such, I believe timely consideration of this project will benefit all
communities connected to BNSF rail operations.

In addition to national benefits, the Sandpoint Junction Connector Project will benefit northern
Idaho through a reduction in congestion and safer operation of train junctions. When completed,
trains will run in both directions across the bridge, reducing the need for trains to stop as they
wait for clearance to cross. Because of this, Idaho drivers could see shorter wait times on nearby
roads as this expansion will enable a more fluid flow of rail and road traffic.

BNSF has committed to the safety of the Sandpoint region, completing detailed plans on
shipping commodities through the environmentally sensitive regions of northern Idaho. Timely
approval for this project would benefit northern Idaho and all the businesses and communities
who benefit from the BNSF Great Northern Corridor.

It is crucial that freight on the BNSF rail system is able to move efficiently and safely, which is
why I urge the U.S. Coast Guard and the U.S. Atmy Corps of Engineers to give the Sandpoint
Junction Connector Project timely consideration.

Sincerely,

d-;ames E. Risch

United States Senator

Cc:  U.S. Coast Guard, District 13 Bridge Administration
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Walla Walla District

Suite 302 HARBOR PLAZA Suite 106 Suite 290 SuITe 201 SuITe 202A
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